
CANAAN RECREATION PARK COMMITTEE 

MEETING MINUTES 

September 10, 2018 

1. Open Meeting – The September 10, 2018 Rec Park meeting opened at 5:02 p.m.  

Those present were Donald Labrecque, Dana Masson, Jeff Noyes, Raj Hailey and 

Diana Rancourt.  The meeting was chaired by Dana Masson. 

2. Additions/Deletions to agenda - none 

3. Approve minutes – August 13, 2018 - On a motion by Dana and seconded by Raj 

the August 13, 2018 monthly meeting minutes were approved. 

4. Back stop & cracks in tennis courts – Donald will call Vermont Recreational 

Surfacing & Fencing Inc. for quotes.  Rolling field – Raj will check with Pike 

Industries.  Beach sand – Jeff will take care of this.  Trees – Town will take care of 

stumps in the park. 

5. Soccer tournament – Diana reported revenues and expenditures for the July 

event. 

6. Camping – Dana reported revenues for the September event. 

7. TransCanada Grant – Picture was sent to the News and Sentinel and Colebrook 

Chronicle about the new shelter in the park.  Diana will now close out the grant. 

8. Letter to Heart and Soul Team – letter was signed to request help towards the 

purchase of the rolling roadside message board.  Sign can be used to post all 

town events happening. 

9. Moose Festival – Donation - $200 was received from the North Country Chamber 

of Commerce for use of the rec park.  Some discussion on setting a fee of $500 

per year to cover the maintenance to use the rec park.  Issues with driving on 

soccer field, maybe car show somewhere else in park. 

10. Bleachers – Pictures will be taken on Thursday, September 13th at 6:00 pm in the 

rec park. 

11. Movies in the Park – Some suggestions for next year, Grease, Family Mountain 

Robinson and Smokey and the Bandit.  In case of rain, movie will be cancelled. 

12. Camera – Jeff said camera is working.  He will check to see if he can figure out 

what happened to the memory bench in the park. 

13. Sign Warrant – AP $561.71 

14. Other business: Thank you card was signed for the Wade’s donating the supplies 

for the nerf-style tournament.  Work needs to be done on the electricity by the 

Little League, will wait until Spring 2019.  

15. Adjourn Meeting – the September 10, 2018 Rec Park Meeting adjourned at 5:45 

p.m. 


